ALI Indiana Light Archive for Government Documents Planning Group

Tele-meeting Notes, 12 January 2007 9:00-10:00 a.m. 

Next tele-meeting: 2/02/2007, 9:00 a.m.

Present: Laura Bayard, Bobbi Brooker, Bert Chapman, Kirsten Leonard, Lou Malcomb (chair), Cheryl Truesdell, Judie Violette, Anika Williams

AGENDA:

1. New Disposal Guidelines

A three-pronged approach was established to make sure all depositories in Indiana are aware of the new disposal guidelines.  1)  The State Library will respond to any person who posts or distributes a disposal list that it is not required.  2)  We will discuss the updated disposal guidelines at the spring INDIGO meeting.  3)  Lou Malcomb will assign a group of libraries for each member of the committee to contact personally.

2. Needs and Offers Proposal

Anika Williams will distribute the proposal to the committee for comments.  She is especially looking for advice on sample records.  

3. Stewardship:  What is it?

The group agreed that stewardship (rather than guardianship) involves collecting, preserving, cataloging, delivering, providing reference and instruction, and professional development/training.  Each of these in turn involves digitization.
1)  Collecting:  The basic agreement is “stewards are encouraged to seek and acquire depository and fugitive documents (in any format?) that enhance their collection quality.”   The group agreed that there is no rule about weeding collections, nor is there any requirement to keep a physical copy of an item if it is in the ALF.   We agreed to keep superseded items that fall within our stewardship areas.  Collecting assumes collection assessment, including assessment of how much needs to be cataloged and what the priorities are. 
2)   Preserving.  Bert Chapman will draft guidelines based on the light archives documents issued by GPO.

3)   Cataloging.  The group reviewed the cataloging standards document drafted by Kirsten Leonard and agreed that “requirements” should be “guidelines” or “best practices.”  The steward could enhance cataloging available in OCLC, but there is no requirement to proactively review all cataloging records available.  [NOTE:  This decision should be added to the “long term list to review”.]

All agreed that the 086 field (SUDOCS number) must be included in the cataloging record.

All agreed that if no cataloging is available in OCLC, it is the responsibility of the steward institution to add it (but the local catalog is not an issue).

All agreed that having a separate symbol for the light archives materials and for all electronic documents in INCat is desirable.
All agreed that maintaining URL/PURLs is GPO’s responsibility.  Stewards who find problems should correct them, but there is no obligation to seek them.

4)   Delivering.  The delivery standards were approved as distributed by Cheryl Truesdell and Bert Chapman.
5)   Reference and Instruction.  Cheryl Truesdell, Bert Chapman, and Judie Violette will draft a document for discussion at the next meeting.
6)   Professional Development/Training for librarians in general.  Bobbi Brooker and Anika Williams will draft a proposal for the next meeting.

The assignments for the next meeting:

Lou Malcomb will assign a group of libraries for each member of the committee to contact personally regarding the disposal guidelines.  She will include the message sent originally.

Anika Williams will distribute the needs and offers proposal.  Committee members should send her comments and suggestions prior to the next meeting.

Bert Chapman, Cheryl Truesdell, and Judie Violette will draft a proposal for reference and instruction.

Bert Chapman will compile a stewardship guide document that includes all other documents.  This will include new sections on preservation and reference.
Kirsten Leonard will distribute revisions of the cataloging document to the group.  Group members will ask their respective libraries to review the document.

Judie Violette will consult with Colette Mak regarding a symbol for the light archives and adding electronic titles to INCat.

Anika Williams and Bobbi Brooker will prepare a draft proposal for professional development and training.
Lou Malcomb will work on a Web site for this project.

The next meeting will be on February 2, 2007 at 9:00 via teleconference
Recorded by J. Violette
